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Chair Thomas and members of the commi2ee: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide wri2en tes:mony in support of crea:ng a statewide drug 
abuse resistance educa:on (D.A.R.E.) program educator posi:on. 
 
Olathe Public Schools is the second-largest school district in the state and the largest in the Kansas 
City metropolitan area, with a student popula:on of approximately 29,000 students. Our vision is to 
prepare all students for their future from early childhood all the way to our 18-21 programs.  
 
The Olathe Board of Educa:on is commi2ed to providing a safe learning environment for all 
students. As part of our ongoing commitment, the district has ini:ated a number of programs to 
promote safe and drug-free schools for children of all ages. The programs include school-focused 
policies and curriculum, student and parent-focused ini:a:ves, and par:cipa:on in community 
programs. 
 
Among the school-focused ini:a:ves related to drug and substance abuse, we: 

• offer Project Alert, an 11-week substance abuse preven:on course for sixth graders, with 
supplemental lessons in seventh-and eighth-grade health classes. Middle school students are 
also involved in an evidence-based curriculum :tled Second Step. The lessons revolve around 
bullying and substance abuse preven:on. Freshmen receive alcohol preven:on lessons in 
their health curriculum called Alcohol.Edu. 

• partner with the Olathe Police Department's School Resource Officers to provide on-site 
security in each school, educa:on in the classroom and rou:ne canine searches. 

• provide funding for drug evalua:on for any student in ac:vi:es or athle:cs who has 
been involved with alcohol or drugs. Many schools and alterna:ve programs have on-site 
support groups for those dealing with substance abuse or for students whose families are 
dealing with drugs and alcohol. 

 
These efforts some:mes fall short, however, as new and harmful substances are introduced into our 
community by individuals seeking to prey upon and profit off of our students. That is why we are 
constantly seeking out new partnerships and opportuni:es to provide school- and community-
based educa:onal resources and supports for children and families.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to tes:fy. Olathe Public Schools remains commi2ed to working with 
you to support Kansas students. Please feel free to contact me at byeagerec@olatheschools.org or 
(913) 780-8132 if you have any ques:ons. 


